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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 26th March 2012 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs John Jagger (Chairman), Mrs Rachel Banner, Mrs Susan Whitehand, Alun Davies and Edwin Gumbley.
In attendance:   
Roger Westbury (executive officer).
Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda
b. Chairman’s report

c. An updated report on planning applications

d. Neighbourhood Plan flow chart

e. an updated  report from the RFO.
114/11
Apologies – Cllrs Hawkley, Hotham and Astle; District Cllr Richard Deeming; County Cllr Peter McDonald whose reasons fore absence as recorded in the Attendance Bock were accepted by the Council.
115/11
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Parish Council Members.
116/11
Minutes of the Last Parish Council Meeting held on 5th March 2012 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. 
117/11
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman presented a written report, a copy of which will be attached to these minutes. He also advised the Council that Cllr Mark Astle had informed him that he would be resigning from the Council due to his business commitments. Mark had confirmed that he would be happy to continue to prepare the layout for the Parish Council Newsletter.
118/11    District Councillor’s Report


Cllr Stuart Dudley advised the Council that detailed planning permission for the Fiery Hill Road site had not yet been granted as the question of 106 Monies was still being decided. He reported that there was some confusion over the level of affordable housing to be included in the development and Cllr Jagger agreed to contact Cllr Richard Deeming to seek clarification on this point.
Cllr Dudley advised that he and Cllr Deeming would be holding a surgery at the Friends Meeting House on Sandhills Road on Saturday 31 March from 10am – 12noon.
119/11
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation

The Council received a written report from Cllr Whitehand on applications received and decisions taken by the District Council, a copy of which will be appended to these minutes. She drew Councillors’ attention to the fact that the Planning Group had recommended refusal of the application for a solar PV array at Sandhills Green Farm. 
Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr Whitehand advised the Council that she felt the time was right to commence drafting a Neighbourhood Plan for the village. She tabled a flow chart detailing how this would progress. The Council decided to request a meeting with Ruth Bamford, head of planning at Bromsgrove DC, to discuss the drafting of a Neighbourhood Plan and to add the Plan to the agenda for the Annual Parish Meeting to be held on Wednesday 9 May. The Plan would also be mentioned in the next Newsletter.
.


Highways & Lighting


Cllr Banner advised the Council that she felt some form of traffic control/priority was needed by the railway bridge on Hewell Lane. The Council agreed with this suggestion and Cllr Banner agreed to contact County Cllr McDonald to discuss it further.

Environment

The Council agreed to accept a quotation of £192 from Neil Hosking to clear out the planters in Hewell Road and to replace the compost. They will be replanted in May. The Council also agreed to obtain a quotation to remove a hazardous tree branch in Millennium Park.

Cllr Banner advised that she is seeking quotations for hanging baskets for this summer and that Cllr Hawkley was progressing the installation of additional play equipment in the park..

120/11    Community Matters

Village Watch –
The Council agreed to work more closely with the Neighbourhood Watch Committee in order to promote its existence.
Health & Safety 
The EO confirmed that safety inspections of the Park and Playing Field were carried out by RoSPA in March. Cllr Whitehand agreed to contact the tree officer at Bromsgrove District Council regarding the severe pruning of a tree on Fiery Hill Road. 
Cllr Gumbley advised the Council that he believed a business was being run from a private property in Fiery Hill Road and that this was causing additional traffic problems in the area. He agreed to monitor the situation before taking any further action. 
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebrations - the executive officer confirmed that 1000 Diamond Jubilee mugs for distribution to each household in the village (one per household) had been delivered. Cllr Gumbley offered to prepare a distribution list for these and the Council agreed that parishioners would be given the opportunity to collect a mug at the Annual Parish Meeting on May 9th. Remaining mugs would be offered for sale at a price of £7 each. This would be advertised in the next Newsletter.
Sport Relief Mile – the Council agreed that this event had been a major success with 220 runners taking part. The Council recorded its thanks to Cllr Hotham for organising the event and it was agreed that thank you  notes should be sent to all organisations that had helped, specifically Barnt Green Chuggers, Barnt Green Scouts, Barnt Green Social Club, Barnt Green Surgery, The Victoria and London Midland railways.

Community Games – carry over to next meeting.
121/11    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.  Payments were approved. 

The Council agreed that £20000 of the money in the Lloyds TSB current account should be invested in a bond and the EO was asked to obtain interest rates for periods of one and two years..
School Governor – in Cllr Astle’s absence there was nothing to report.
WCALC/NALC – Cllrs Jagger and Hawkley had attended the Bromsgrove Area meeting of WCALC on March 7th. Cllr Jagger reported that it had been an interesting meeting with much of it devoted to a discussion with Ruth Bamford from BDC’s Planning Department on Neighbourhood Plans. Ms Bamford had advised the meeting that BDC was looking to improve its planning enforcement procedures.
Parish Councils Conference

Cllr Whitehand advised that she had registered to attend the WCC Parish Councils Conference to be held at County Hall on April 25 when Localism would be discussed.. Cllr Jagger and the EO also expressed interest in attending and the EO agreed to register places. 
CPRE- Cllr Whitehand had attended the recent CPRE regional meeting. There had been a discussion on planning and the CPRE was hoping to invite Ruth Bamford to a future meeting..
Administration – the executive officer informed the Council that to date three applications for the executive officer post had been received, with one more anticipated. The Council agreed that a Staffing Group comprising Cllrs Jagger, Hawkley and Whitehand and the executive officer should interview candidates and report back to the Council. It was agreed that a new post holder should be appointed on a six month probationary basis at an initial salary below the national pay scale.
Parish Boundaries

Cllr Gumbley expressed his concern that dwellings outside the Parish boundaries were routinely described as being in Barnt Green. While having some sympathy with this, the Council felt that as Barnt Green was a legitimate part of the postal address for these properties there was little that could be done and it would be difficult to enforce any change in their location.
122/11
Fiery Hill Road

Covered under the District Councillor’s Report.
123/11    Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting.

124/11
Date and Venue of Next Meeting – Monday 30h April 2012 at 7.00pm at the Parish Office was agreed. The Council noted that the Annual Parish Meeting would be held on Wednesday 9th May at 8pm. Venue to be confirmed.

The meeting ended at 8.55pm.
                …………………………………….


 Chairman




30 April 2012. 

PAGE  
607

[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]